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April 5, 2021 
 
City of Vaughan 
Office of the City Clerk – Committee of Adjustment 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON  L6A 1T1 
cofa@vaughan.ca 
 

RE:  34 Franmore Circle, Thornhill 
Minor Variance Application A148/20 

 
 
SENT BY EMAIL 
 
Further to my letter emailed on March 31, 2021, please see more concerns below: 
 
On the weekend I received the potential drawings for the 12ft (12’ 4” to be exact) glass enclosure that 
Mr. Cohen has decided to build over the pool.  Our fence is 7ft in height, this will be an “eye sore” not 
only for me, but for the whole neighbourhood.    Mr Cohen is using the “Religion Modesty” excuse.  
Since I am not Orthodox, I went to the synagogue (Bayit) on Clark Ave to inquire if it is necessary to have 
an enclosure built around a pool.  The answer I received from more than one Rabbi was “NONSENSE” it 
is not required. 
 
Since I live in an Orthodox neighbourhood, I knocked on all the door within a mile radius of families with 
pools and not one family has an enclosure. 
 
 
It has also been brought to my attention, that the Cohen’s are also installing a cedar hedge , which will 
attract all kinds of bugs and mosquitoes. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
E. Vilensky 
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